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FEBRUARY 11th 2024

TO: CITY OF VAUGHAN 
2141 MAJOR MACKENZIE DR W. 
VAUGHAN, ON L6A 1P7

FROM: VICTOR LACARIA
3100 STEELES AVE W. #206
CONCORD, ONTARIO
L4K 3R1

RE: Urgent Action Required: Persistent Violations of By-Law 001-2021 at 10 Doughton Rd, Vaughan

Dear Mayor Del Duca, Members of Council, City Staff,

On behalf of my client, Peter Zeppieri, I am writing to bring to your attention the prolonged and 
unresolved violations of section 5.13, pertaining to outside storage under By-Law 001-2021, at 10 
Doughton Rd, Vaughan, ON L4K 1R2. My client raised these concerns, Mr. Peter Zeppieri, who has 
witnessed the continuous disregard for this by-law by the business owners at the aforementioned property 
for over two decades, with a noticeable escalation in the last two years.

It is particularly troubling that despite previous charges and convictions against the business owners for 
these offences, which have resulted in fines, there has been no meaningful effort to remain in compliance 
with the by-law. This pattern of behaviour demonstrates a blatant disregard for the regulations set forth by 
the City of Vaughan, as well as a lack of respect for the well-being of the surrounding community.

In light of this history of non-compliance, I strongly urge the City of Vaughan to take decisive action to 
address these violations. If necessary, I recommend pursuing further legal avenues, such as issuing Part 3 
summonses for continuous violators of the by-law and rectifying the ongoing issues at 10 Doughton Rd. 
Companies operating within our community must understand that continued disregard for regulations will 
not be tolerated and will be met with appropriate consequences.

My client has endured these violations for too long, and the City must take swift and effective measures
to remedy the situation. I trust that the City of Vaughan will prioritize the well-being and satisfaction of 
its residents and business owners by enforcing compliance with the by-law and holding accountable those 
who choose to operate outside its bounds. Thank you for your attention to this urgent matter.

Yours sincerely,

Victor Lacaria
Partner, Licensed Paralegal
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